“The bipartisan topline appropriations agreement clears the way for Congress to act over the
next few weeks in order to maintain important funding priorities for the American people and
avoid a government shutdown. The framework agreement to proceed will enable the
appropriators to address many of the major challenges America faces at home and abroad. It
will also allow us to keep the investments for hardworking American families secured by the
legislative achievements of President Biden and Congressional Democrats. Finally, we have
made clear to Speaker Mike Johnson that Democrats will not support including poison pill policy
changes in any of the twelve appropriations bills put before the Congress.

“Since President Biden took office, Democrats in Congress have worked hand-in-hand with the
Administration to fight for American families by rebuilding the economy and controlling inflation.
By securing the $772.7 billion for non-defense discretionary funding, we can protect key
domestic priorities like veterans benefits, health care and nutrition assistance from the
draconian cuts sought by right-wing extremists.

“‘Now the Appropriations Committees, led by Chair Patty Murray and Vice Chair Susan Collins in
the Senate and Chairwoman Kay Granger and Ranking Member Rosa Delauro in the House,
can prepare full-year appropriations bills, free of poison pill policy changes. Both sides will need
to work together in a bipartisan way and avoid a costly and disruptive shutdown.”



